
ANNUAL REPORT
2015-2016



Violence Free Network Wairarapa

Annual Report
For the Year Ended 30th June 2016

Contents Page

FVN Coordinator report.……………………………………………………………….. 3

Entity information…………………………………………………………….…………...4

Statement of Service Performance………………………………………………...6

Financial Statements…………………..…………………………………………….…...7

Independent Audit Report…………………………………………………….….....16



FVN COORDINATORS REPORT 
 
Stopping Violence Services Wairarapa is the fund holder for the Violence Free Network Wairarapa; an ‘umbrella’ 
organisation for a group of agencies whose purpose is to prevent violence within Wairarapa families/whānau 
and community through collaborative initiatives in prevention, intervention, networking and training.  
 
The governance of the Family Violence Network disbanded in May of 2016, with the Stopping Violence Services 
Wairarapa governance group now providing governance for the Network. The Family Violence Intervention 
Group has been restructured, and morphed into the Family Violence Inter Agency Response System.   
 
 
Prevention – Objective 1:   
The Network’s activities continue to have a high profile in the community, with ‘Bully Free Me’ & ‘White Ribbon’.  
Other community initiatives continue to be supported through attendance at events, advertising, sponsorship 
and event organisation/coordination.  In total, 89 activities were undertaken this year. 
 
Intervention - Objective 2:   
The Network Coordinator continues to have a role at the Family Violence Inter Agency Response System 
meetings.  Reported numbers have remained comparable to 2015 with 954 incidents (1/4-31/3/16). 
 
Networking - Objective 3:  
The Network continues to provide a central point not only for family violence prevention work but also for the 
wider community to utilise in terms of information and contacts.  The newly structured Combined Community 
Network Forum meetings are held bi-monthly and managed by the FVN coordinator; the inaugural meeting had 
a good attendance, and agencies continue to find the newsletter useful and want it to continue. The coordinator 
role in wider community groups/networks ensures that reducing violence remains a focus, and strengthens 
collaboration for initiatives, events, funding, etc.  
 
Focus for next year:  

 To maintain funding for the Network through continued advocacy by the SVSW Governance Group and 
Management to enable the Network to continue.  

 To maintain a key role in FVIARS and develop the VFN FVIARS database. 

 To keep a community minded approach to family violence, with collaboration and networking with 
other agencies. 

 
Lastly, thank you to the Governance Group members - Jeremy Logan, Denise Allen, Tere Lenihan, Maggie Pryce 
and Corrinne Oliver – who gave of their time, guidance and support to the Network over their involvement.  I 
look forward to working on the achievements made by Gerry in her time at VFN as coordinator, and developing 
my strengths in this role within the Family Violence sector for 2017. 
 
 
Karlene Rhind 
Network Coordinator 
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